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March 20, 2013
Minutes

Present: Chairman Roger Newall, Stephen Asher, Dennis Kelly, Kelly Street, Pat Gaston
Absent: Archie Garcia, Ken O’Keefe, Luis Tafoya, Nicholas Pisano, Lloyd Calderon, Brian Leen
Guests: Mandy Dykman, UNM Veterans Resource Center Director 


      Joaquin Barela, Military Outreach Coordinator VCR


     David Wesley, Vietnam Vet 
Meeting call to Order by Chairman Newall at 9:11 am
February 2013 Minutes were accepted as submitted.  Chairman Newall informed the Board that the Minutes are now posted on the City website.
Mandy Dykman, Director, UNM Veterans Resource Center (VRC)
The mission of the UNM Resource Center is dedicated to providing the highest quality and comprehensive support to student veterans, service members, and their families in an atmosphere that fosters commitment, respect and academic excellence.  Ms. Dyman is requesting contacts to send letters to raise funds for six scholarships. Mr. Joaquin Barela, Military Outreach Coordinator VCR provides presentations throughout the state.
Ms. Dykman discussed the four elements of a Veteran-focused campus model:
1. Embrace framework of transitional, comprehensive, coordinated services

2. Develop programs based on needs-assessments that are veteran-centered

3. Develop partnerships that help VRC respond to identified needs of student veterans

4. Conduct active outreach and follow-up that engages student veterans in various and highly visible means
Pat Gaston stated that the VA has received and approved a grant to treat PTSD with alternative therapy. 
Teresa Sanchez, New Mexico Veterans’ Memorial
The third presentation in the New Mexico Veterans’ Memorial Foundation Veterans Presentation Series will be held on Saturday April 13, 2013 beginning at 10:00am. Mr. Bill Toledo, a Navajo Code Talker, shared his experiences during WWII was our first speaker. We are honored to have Mr. Bill Overmeir, a WWII Army veteran, who will share his experiences during WWII during the siege of Corregidor and as a Japanese POW.  
The New Mexico Veterans’ Memorial Foundation is initiating a series of Military History Lectures to be held on the first Saturday of each month beginning Saturday, April 6 at 9:30 AM.  They will feature 1 1/2 to 2 hour presentations by military history experts, often in uniforms of the history period to be covered, as well as displays of memorabilia and artifacts from those times.  The first lecture will be on Civil War History.  
The Marine Corp League Pancake Breakfast was well attended; the organization recruited ten new members. 
On May 3rd – 5th the Beyond Border Ministry will host a three day festival/fundraiser for minor aged victims of human trafficking.
New Mexico Vietnam Veterans Memorial will be at the Memorial on March 28th through April 1, 2013.
Albuquerque Veteran Employee Coins
The Coins were designed to recognize and honor employees who served in the US Military and are currently employed in the City of Albuquerque workforce.  The employee provides information on their service on-line on the City’s website http://eweb.cabq.gov. Mr. Newall and HR receives the information. Mayor will announce the project next Friday. In one week there have been 125 employee veterans. It is not certain how the coins will be disbursed. 
Hiring Preference
The project is still a success story.
Membership
The Board is at full membership; however everyone needs to work on attendance.
Legislation
The Governor signed SB-258—Expediting the State Licensure Process for Qualified Military, Veterans & Spouses Bills which will expedite the New Mexico licensing procedure for qualified military personnel, recent veterans and their spouses who are transferred or move to New Mexico and who are already professionally licensed in another state.  Many of the bills were recognition items.  The Veteran’s Tax Bill did not pass. The Albuquerque Journal wrote an article in non-support of the Bill; Secretary Hall wrote a response.
Children’s Freedom Festival, Sunday, June 9th, 2013 
The event is designed to educate children and parents where their freedom comes from and who provides it.

The goal is to keep the parents and children together during the event. Mr. Newall is working to have twenty to twenty-five booths of active military, APD, AFD, etc.  Mr. Newall was not granted permission to have a helicopter on site. The planning group will meet again soon.
Open Discussion
Ms. Gaston discussed the benefits of the Henderson House which provides housing for women veterans from a year up to 2 years. The free housing allows the women to concentrate on getting a job and assist them to pursue their education; the facility can house up to ten women.  The Oxford House operates a transition program for those with additions and run by the residents. 
Mr. Dennis Kelly has received a call regarding an entrepreneurial program federally funded in Texas which may be introduced in New Mexico.
Mr. Newall stated the Purple Heart organization provides mentors and other therapist for PTSD and other issues involving women veterans.
Mr. Kelly Street suggested creating a lawyer directory that could assist veterans with litigation involving their veterans’ benefits, civil rights, discrimination, etc.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 10:54am

Next Advisory Board Meeting
17 April 2013

New Mexico Veteran’s Memorial

1100 Louisiana SE

9:00am to 11:00am
Draft
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